

NORTH EALING PRIMARY SCHOOL

The 2nd Curriculum and Standards Committee meeting for 2020-2021 was held on
Wednesday 17th March 2021 - the meeting was held via Zoom

MINUTES

Attendees: Jackie Blazewicz (JB) Sally Flowers (SF) Daniel Lawrie (DL) – Chair Helen Rai (HR) Sarah Symes (SS) Liza Webber (LW) Monika Nangia (MN) Isobel Swarc (IS) Also in attendance: Michael Belsito (MB) Marcia Bruley (MBr) <th data-bbox="1198 320 1484 817">Actions</th>	Actions
1. Welcome	
2. Apologies for absence N/A – All members were in attendance.	
3. Authorised / Unauthorised absence N/A	
4. Declaration of Any Other Business (AOB) There were no declarations of other business.	
5. Declaration of Interest in any Agenda Items There were no declarations of interest in any agenda items.	
6. Covid Update a) Attendance <ul style="list-style-type: none">• 139 children were on site.• 98.4% attendance.• There was lots of chasing.• We also offered places to some additional children.• A few families are stuck abroad.• We have a few children shielding. MN asked about the Covid Addendum. <ul style="list-style-type: none">• The DfE have introduced new Covid codes.• We expect the overall attendance to be similar.• We are liaising with the LA Attendance Officer. b) Analysis of Gaps <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Assessment is starting next week and the week after.• Pupil Progress meetings will take place in the first week after Easter.• There are constant reviews of the vulnerable pupils.	

<p>c) Remote Learning Platform</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Overall this has gone well. • We have made significant changes. • We have provided bot live lessons and recorded lessons. • There were boosters for our vulnerable / lower attaining children. • Teachers were more confident with remote learning. • We have issued 50+ devices. • We undertook a parent survey. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ 160 responses. ○ Lots of positive responses. ○ Followed up with those parents who indicated that their children were struggling. ○ 77% said that the work was right. ○ In response to online safety concerns we provided materials for parents. ○ Some parents suggested longer lessons. • DL said that he had seen 3 year group lessons and thanked SF for great lessons. <p>We have 3 cases of Covid 19 in year 5.</p>	
<p>7. Minutes of the meeting on 11 November 2020 for approval These were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.</p>	
<p>8. Matters arising from the meeting on 11 November 2020</p> <p>a) Committee Priorities to be standing agenda items</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Closed. <p>b) SF to ask the Attendance Officer to review the wording of the Attendance Policy letters.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Closed. • SF confirmed that she had discussed this with the Attendance Officer and that the tone had been softened on some letters. • SF added that we need to follow the LA guidance. <p>c) 4 documents to FGB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Closed. <p><u>SF proposed a literacy presentation in the summer term.</u></p> <p>SF advised that this year pupil Premium was based on the Autumn census and not the January census.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • We were only advised late of this change. • This has had a negative impact on us. • We have no way of challenging this. 	<p>Agenda</p>
<p>9. Update on Committee Priorities</p> <p>a) Closing the Gap / Remote learning / Recovery Curriculum</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Details of the catch up funding are on the website. • HLTAs and specialist TAs will support Early Years through to Year 6. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Funded from catch up funding of £29K. • <u>SF will provide an update at the summer term meeting on impact.</u> • Staff were provided with provided with training on the recovery curriculum before the children returned. • We have had a lot of support from Place2be. • We have spoken with lots of families. • Everybody is pleased to be back. 	<p>Agenda</p>

<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Parents have been very positive. <p>b) Development of Writing at NEPS c) Curriculum Development d) Maths Mastery e) Wellbeing f) Continue the Implementation of the new Reading Scheme</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Items b, c, d, e, f will all be covered in the Headteacher’s Report for FGB. <p>g) Ofsted</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • The LA have offered a health check. • This will take place in late May / June. • This can input to the September INSET. 	
<p>10. Policies / Documents for noting / approval / review: <u>For Noting (Approved by the Headteacher)</u> Child Protection Policy</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Noted. <p>Child protection Policy – Covid Addendum</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Noted. <p>EYFS Policy</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • <u>Carried forward.</u> • The reason for delaying this is that there will be a new curriculum in September. <p><u>For Approval</u> There were no policies for approval.</p> <p><u>For Review (Approved by the Full Governing Body)</u> Governor Visit Protocol</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Approved. • <u>To FGB for adoption.</u> <p>Mission Statement</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Approved. • SF advised that this has been “tweaked”. • <u>To FGB for adoption.</u> 	<p style="text-align: center;">Agenda</p> <p style="text-align: center;">To FGB</p> <p style="text-align: center;">To FGB</p>
<p>11. Policies / Documents for noting / approval / review at the next meeting: Design & Technology (Noting) Music (Noting) Online Safety (Noting) Religious Education (Noting)</p>	<p style="text-align: center;">Agenda</p>
<p>12. Governor Visits</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • There were no Governor Visit Reports. • HR proposed remote visits. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ <u>To be discussed at FGB.</u> 	<p style="text-align: center;">FGB</p>
<p>13. Any Other Business (as agreed above)</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • We are awaiting a “virtual” Rights Respecting Gold assessment. 	
<p>14. Date and time of next meeting: Wednesday 23 June 2021 at 7:15PM</p>	

Meeting closed at 19:58